Steady State Working Group (SSWG)

Issues for ROS

August 11, 2006

The Steady State Working Group (SSWG) last met on June 13,14,15.  The next meeting of the working group will be October 30 at the ERCOT offices in Taylor to finalize DataSetB cases.

· Members completed the ERCOT Transmission Project Information Tracking update for the August 1st deadline.  Changes have been submitted to update the status of all future projects.  ERCOT has returned the planning cases with TPIT updates and SSWG members have until August 21st to send in additional correction.

· Members also continue to work with NDSWG members to resolve any remaining differences between the operation and planning models.  The August 1st deadline was set for the submission of changes to the planning and operation models.  A comparison will be performed between the two models in the near future and the result will decide the next step to take.

· Members continue to work on the Transmission Loss Factor Calculation and the first pass for changes was due August 9th.  Final data will be sent to ERCOT settlement for posting on August 30th.

· SSWG has modified the procedural manual by adding a new section for each TO’s load forecasting methodology and updating the existing line and transformer ratings criteria.  SSWG has also requested ROS to comment on the load modeling issue stated in the manual section 1.3.4. 
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